                                        [image: LWPC LOGO v2]         CHAIRMAN: 
Cllr. Jayne Davidson.
Little Wenlock 

Tel: 01952 503613
PARISH CLERK:
Mrs Jayne Madeley

Tel: 01746 785175
Email: clerklwpc@gmail.com

[bookmark: _GoBack]You are hereby invited to the  Meeting of Little Wenlock Parish Council on Monday 12th June 2017 at Little Wenlock Village Hall at 7.30 pm.




1. 	To record members present 
 
2. To receive apologies and reasons for absence 
 
3. To receive declarations of interest with regards to items on the agenda & disclosable pecuniary interests  
 
4. Members of the public are invited to address the Parish Council on items listed in the agenda  

5. Minutes of the meeting held on 12th May 2017
 
6. Annual Review of Risk Assessment:
A. Assets
B. Finance
C. Liability
D. Employer Liability
E. Legal Liability
F. Councillors property
G. Other Standing orders etc.

7. Year End Accounts for 31.3.17
a. Approve internal audit.
b. Approve annual governance statement.
c. Approve accounts for year ended 31.3.17.  

8. Matters Arising: a. Swanpool path.

9.    Parking Around The Wrekin. A. Round table meeting 
      b. Wrekin Forest Partnership meeting 29th June.  

10. Borough of Telford and Wrekin Liaison 

 
11.  Finance a. Consider payment of invoices. 
1. E.on £233.54 (annual maintenance charge)
2. Sue Hacket
3 Toughened Glass
4 Mrs J Madeley
5 HMRC
                     b.  Consider Grant to Little Wenlock PCC for upkeep of Churchyard. 
                     c.  Consider exploring replacement of street lighting in Little Wenlock with LED.  








12. Planning: a. New Applications:
· TWC/2017/0414 Severn Oak Timber Frames Ltd Litttleworth Farm Coalmoor Road Little Worth Telrod Removal of condition  of Twc/2010/0597 to store raw materials externally.
· TWC/2017/0449 3 Clee Rise Little Wenlock Telford.  Erection of a single storey side extension.  
· TWC/2017/0455 Telecommunications Mast The Wrekin Telford.  Installation of a back up power generator on concrete foundation pad and ancillary development. 
 b. Decisions.
                     c.  Pre-Application Consultations Telford and Wrekin.
                           d. Pre Application policy for Parish Council when approached directly by developers.                  
                          
13 Clerk’s Report.

14. Individual Councillors Report and updates. 
A. cycle event run by Compton Hospice. Cllr Esp.
B. Fly Tipping reports
C. Street lighting.
D. Street works. 
E. Traffic Survey.

15. Correspondence: a. Battles Over Beacons. The Wrekin?

16 Date of next schedule meeting 12th June 2017 7.30pm.
                                         











Report

12c. Extract from Telford and Wrekin Website.
Pre-application advice
1. Introduction
 
2. Contact
If you want to check if you are likely to get Planning Permission before you formally submit your application to us, you can apply for pre-application advice.
Pre-application advice can help speed up the planning process as any potential problems can be highlighted before you submit an application. The benefit of pre-application advice allows you to:
· understand how policies and guidance will be applied to development that is specific to your proposal;
· understand what is required to support the application, identifying specialist input at an early stage;
· potentially reduce the time it takes to determine an application;
· indicate proposals which are unacceptable, saving time and money in pursuing a formal application.
From May 2017, the Council has revised the way that pre-application advice is given, introducing pre-application workshops to smaller schemes, and engaging with the community through both Town and Parish Councils and Councillors. The revisions also introduce a charge to help recover some of the costs for providing this discretionary service.
The Council offers four types of pre-application advice:
· Verbal advice - providing free planning advice on principles of development, made available through an appointment basis at our Wellington Offices.
· Permitted development confirmation - providing written confirmation whether planning permission is or is not required for any development.
· Pre-application written advice - consulting internal technical specialists, Parish/Town Councils and Councillors, providing a detailed written response to the proposed development, and the requirements for any application.
· Pre-application workshops - providing a workshop that includes the technical specialists, to engage with the development, highlighting issues and identifying solutions. This is followed by a detailed written response to the proposed development, and the requirements for any application. This is made available to all scales of development.

14c. Street Lighting.  Clerk has received an email from Telford and Wrekin and is also awaiting a reply after receiving that hopefully more information before Monday. 
 
Copy of email from Telford and Wrekin
In April 2017 the Council entered into a new contract with Prysmian which includes upgrading all Council owned street lights to LED.  This will save £490,000 per year in energy savings. 
As  a Parish/Town Council with its own footway lights, we appreciate that you are making your own arrangements. However, the Council’s contract may be of interest to you and if this is the case, please let me know. 
As part of the new contract mobilisation, we have been working on our website and how to make reporting easier for residents. To make the reporting arrangements clear for residents, we would like to be able to clearly show which lights are managed by whom and signpost residents to the correct contact point so that any failures can be corrected as quickly as possible and residents receive a better service. 
The Council is investing into the development of its website and would like to provide the visual location of each street light, who is responsible and how to report.
 
In order to do this, we would like to work with you in partnership to manage the information. 
Would you be willing to share any inventory information you have with regard to the location of your street lights and the contact details you would like us to publish so that any issues/enquiries with your lights can be logged directly.  
The Council team would be more than happy to work with you to look at the inventory and explain in more detail how the website would work. 
I look forward to hearing from you.









14d.
Copy of Email from Telford and Wrekin
Dear All
 
In support of our Pride in Your Community programme the Council will be investing an additional £45m, over the next three years, into improving the Borough's roads, pavements, street lights and highway structures.
The programme of works covering the full three years is currently being developed using information already shared by local ward members, Parish and Town Councils and residents, however we will continue to revise the programme based on feedback we receive over the coming months.
 
The list of schemes in Wrockwardine Ward is shown in the table below and you can find the full highways and transport programme here.
 
 
	Wrockwardine

	Asset or Scheme Type
	Location

	Carriageway repairs
	Wellington Road

	Drainage improvements
	Burcot Barns, Burcot Lane, Wrockwardine

	Drainage improvements
	Church Lodge, Church Lane, Little Wenlock

	Pedestrian Crossing
	Peppermill Crossing

	Road Marking Refreshment Programme
	Various Sites

	Safety scheme
	B5601

	Safety scheme
	B5603

	Signing and lining review
	Willowmoor House Little Wenlock

	Surface Dressing Scheme
	B4394 Station Road to Rushmoor Lane

	Surface Dressing Scheme
	B5061 (Old A5)

	Traffic management review
	Holyhead Road, Wellington

	Footway Maintenance
	Bostock Close


 
 End 6.6.17
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